
  

Council of Twelve Apostles 

International Headquarters 
1001 W. Walnut St.  � Independence, MO 64050 

 
 

 
 
 
May 19, 2024 
 
 
 
To the Cedar Valley Nauvoo Mission Center 
 
This letter is to advise you that Bishop Ruth Denise White has assumed responsibility for 
entering the 2024 income and expenses for Camp Nauvoo into Shelby (Community of Christ 
information systems application). Bishop White will receive any questions or concerns you may have 
regarding this effort.  
 
We are deeply grateful to Bishop White for her ministry, leadership, and professional expertise 
as she supported and coordinated the four-person team dedicated to completing Camp Nauvoo 
financials and bringing all accounts up to date and into full compliance with Community of 
Christ standards of practice. We also extend our sincere gratitude to the team: Brad Benge, 
Robert Cook, Lynn Poplett, and Rex Sandidge.  
 
In Christ’s Peace, 

 
Robin K. Linkhart 
Apostle, North Central USA Mission Field 
 
 
 


